


ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH                                                                                       April 28, 2024

Dear Parish Family,

We want to welcome our First Communicants and their families and friends 

to our 11:30 a.m. First Communion Liturgy.  

Congratulations to our 26 First Communicants!

Omar Avalos Duran Fatima Pena Gonzalez Nathan 

Rawlinson

Owen Bautista Mejia Bianca Guerro-Torres Jetzell Serrano

Fatima Coronado Mackynzie Howard Gabrielle Sykes

Therese Costello Isabella Hoyt Zachary Wade

Isabella Diaz Bella Honeycutt Sydney Weimer

Conor Dugan Damien Machado-Alvarez Gabriel White

Whittaker Gleason Rohn Mina Mann Xander Wise

Paxton Glenn Rowan Meier Tony Zabala

Genevieve Gordon Elaina Mize

Twenty-three are second graders, and three are third graders.  

Special thanks to the First Communion coordinator Lisa Gibbons and catechists John Lilienkamp, Caroline Mages, and Joanne Mages.  

Thanks to Peggy Clegg, Jennifer Lamb, Grace Lamb, Alysse Bowlin, Malachi Gordon, and Ephraim Gordon for helping with the 

luncheon for the First Communicants and their families last Sunday after their practice.

This Sunday evening we will celebrate the Rite of Sending with our 10 Confirmation candidates.  They will be confirmed by Archbishop 

Thompson on Wednesday, May 1, at 7 p.m. at Sts. Peter and Paul Cathedral.  Our ten candidates are:

Luke Augustine Bruno Angel Rodriguez

Kaiden James Dugan Azul Rodriguez

Jose Raul Irene-Nunez Hector Miguel Valencia-Zepeda

Jake Laverty-Lee Jackson K. White

Payton Roadley Christina Michelle Zepeda

We hope the Holy Spirit will fill them with missionary zeal to become active members of our community!

Thanks to the 8th grade class of 2024 and their teachers, Kelli Tromiczak and Shelby Cloghessy, for hosting our Spring Senior Social.  It 

was a great evening for the seniors!!  The 8th graders took care of their every need: making sure they had drinks, serving them spaghetti 

and meatballs and salad, and bringing them cookies for dessert.  Following a nice dinner, everyone played Bingo, and there were lots of 

happy winners!!  We are blessed to have such wonderful students and teachers!!  

Special thanks to Rick Markins, who graciously volunteered to fix our swinging door in the parish center kitchen, whose mechanism had 

rusted and come apart.  

May is the month of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  We will celebrate May Crowning this Friday, May 3, at the 9:30 a.m. Mass.  All are 

invited to attend this beautiful traditional ceremony. 

However, there are also many ways to honor Mary in your homes.  If you have a statue of Mary, you can create a May altar.  Also, you 

might want to pray the rosary more often and/or pray the Litany of the Blessed Virgin Mary (also called the Litany of Loreto) .  Finally, 

you can say the Memorare daily.

Friday is also the Feast of Sts. Philip & James, Apostles. As you may remember, two of the apostles were named James.  Traditionally 

the other James has traditionally been referred to as St. James the Greater, and this St. James has been referred to as St. James the Less.  

St. James the Greater is called the Greater because he followed Christ before this St. James.  His feast is July 25.  St. James the Less was 

“the son of Alphaeus” and “the brother of the Lord,” i.e., a cousin of Jesus.  He was also the leader of the Jerusalem church.  It is 

interesting that in the Gospels of Matthew, Mark, and Luke, the only mention of Philip is in the list of apostles.  However, he plays a 

more significant role in the Gospel of John. For example, John’s Gospel recounts the call of Philip and tells us that Philip was from the 

same town as Peter and Andrew. 

Have a wonderful week.
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The Fifth Sunday of Easter

For the Week of April 29 – May 5, 2024 
29 April Monday 

5:30 p.m. Mildred Mauer

30 April Tuesday

5:30 p.m. Dane Kramer by the Kramer Family

01 May Wednesday 

7:00 p.m. Confirmation at Sts. Peter & Paul Cathedral

02 May Thursday

5:30 p.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly

03 May Friday

9:30 a.m. Bobbie Lawless by B.J. Schmidt

04 May Saturday – the Vigil of the 6th Sunday of Easter 

5:00 p.m. Jim Clifford by the Clifford Family

05 May Sunday – The Sixth Sunday of Easter

9:30 a.m. Carl Luken by the Luken Family

6:00 p.m. For the People

April 28 – May 5, 2024

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffey Hall
(school café)

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

Church 11:30 a.m. First Communion

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep

Church 6:00 p.m. Rite of Sending -

Confirmation

Monday St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

7:00 p.m. Parish Council 

Executive Meeting

Tuesday Duffey Hall
(school café)

6:30 p.m. Bible Study

Church 7:00 p.m. Choir

Wednesday Duffey Hall
(school café)

6:00 p.m. Little Flower Athletic

Association Meeting

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

7:00 p.m. School Commission

Thursday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation 

Group

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

6:30 p.m. Euchre

Duffey Hall

(school café)

7:00 p.m. Ladies Club Meeting

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

5:00 p.m. Outreach Committee

Gym 7:00 p.m. School Musical

Saturday St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

7:00 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group

Front of 

Church

Noon Ladies Club 

Flower Pick-Up

Gym 2:00 p.m. School Musical

Church 3:30 p.m. First Friday

Gym 7:00 p.m. School Musical

New Parishioner Registration after all Masses. 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Church 9:30 a.m. First Communion Rite 

of Going Forth

Duffey Hall
(school café)

Coffee & Donuts 

Holy Family 7:00 p.m. Youth Group

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,200.00

Collection of April 20 and 21 $           8.292.32

Electronic Contributions 4/15-4/19 $           9,435.14

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $       569,882.56

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Budget $       567,600.00

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 YTD $         20,010.02

Home Improvement Fund

February Contributions $  2,348.00 

March Contributions $  2,670.00 

April Contributions (to date) $  2,102.00

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages)

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608

June 2020 – May 2021 249

June 2021 – May 2022 434

June 2022 – May 2023 483

June 2023 – December 2023 480

Christmas Mass Attendance 1027

January 2024 463

February 2024 511

March 2024 (1-24) 524

Holy Thursday 388

Good Friday 123

Easter Vigil/Easter Masses 806

April 2024 (7th & 14th) 511 

WELCOME / 

REGISTRATION

May 4 and 5, 2024
Have you been attending Mass at 

Little Flower?

Are you considering joining us? If 

so, we would love for you to 

become a member of Little Flower 

Parish!

Please see a friendly parishioner 

next weekend at the WELCOME 

TABLE in the gathering area for a registration form. There are 

also forms available if your address or contact information has 

changed. You may also register at www.littleflowerparish.org.

We remember our parishioner, 

Charlie Goodman, who passed 

away on November 16, 2023, and 

whose Memorial Mass was 

celebrated here on April 20. 

Charlie was very faithful in 

attending Mass each week and he had a devotion to Mary.  We 

extend our condolences to Dick and Peg Kramer and Steve and 

Casady Williamson and their family, on the death of Dick’s 

nephew and Casady’s cousin, Ron Kramer, who passed away 

on April 13 and whose funeral liturgy was celebrated at Nativity 

on April 20.  Please keep all of Charlie’s and Ron’s families and 

friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  

May God welcome Charlie and Ron into his eternal glory.  
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The Archdiocese is encouraging strong 

participation from each of its parishes 

and the Faithful. 

The links below are the new discount 

codes for registration to the NEC in 

July. This discount will make 

registration $299.00 instead of 

$360.00. There are no discounts 

currently for daily or weekend passes.

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/ewtn

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/augustine

If you have already signed up or have interest in attending the 

conference in July, would you please notify Elizabeth Mann 

at emann@littleflowerparish.org or text/call Kurt Schnell at 317-340-

4640.

The complete schedule is out now with a list of featured speakers. You 

can check it out at their website.

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/schedule

The final Mass at Lucas Oil stadium on Sunday, July 21, 2024, will 

include the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra.

Stained Glass Raffle

As you may know, the artist who 
donated his time, labor, and 
money in the past to create 
stained glass pieces for our 
festival raffle has retired and is no 
longer able to continue with this 
tradition.  We are very grateful for 
all of the hours of labor and travel 
he gave to our cause.  

HOWEVER, we are very blessed 
that TWO individuals have 
donated pieces back to us so that 
we may raffle them off.

If anyone else out there has one of Steve Wright’s stained glass 
pieces that you are not using, we would be happy to add it to 
this fundraiser.

We will send out an email with the picture of the glass, and we 
ask that you forward it to all the people on your email list and 
also post to Facebook or other social media.  You are in NO way 
obligated to buy any tickets (but we would love it if you do). You 
are in NO way obligated to sell any amount of tickets.  All we ask 
is that you forward these to your contacts. With your help we 
can really help Little Flower to have another successful festival.
It will take just a few minutes out of your busy schedule. PLEASE 
help us to have another banner year! Please contact Angie 
Mackell at amackell@littleflowerparish.org if you will help. 
Thanks in advance for all your help. Watch for emails in the 
coming weeks. We will keep you posted as to how we are doing 
with the raffle.

Summerfest 2024
May 31, June 1 and 2

Permit #002626

The next leadership meeting is Wednesday, May 15,
at 7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria.

--------------------------------------------------------
Raffle News

Raffle tickets are available for parishioner pickup this weekend.  
Volunteers will be delivering those not picked up at church.  If 
you can help deliver unclaimed tickets to parishioners, please call 
Jeannie at the Parish center at 317-357-8352. Please turn in your 
sold tickets and money in the collection or at the parish center. 
Do your best to make the raffle a success!

-------------------------------------------------------------------
The Silent Auction team needs your help!

DONATE - Contact Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196 or 

edeputy1@yahoo.com) or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if 

you can donate!  Handmade items, gift cards/certificates/services 

in value over $25, season tickets for local sports or arts, 

timeshare/vacation weeks, unopened or “like new” household 

items – all these options are a great addition to our auction.

REGISTER - Register now for this year’s auction at 

www.lfway.cbo.io.  The auction will be on display at 

Summerfest, but all bidding will occur via the mobile/online 

platform.  Visit the site now to preview items that will be in this 

year’s auction.  New items added daily!

-------------------------------------------------------------------
IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO TURN IN A SPONSORSHIP (but almost)! 

SPONSORSHIPS ARE CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS OF THE 

FESTIVAL, AND WE NEED YOUR HELP!  Businesses will benefit by 

special signage and announcements throughout the festival acknowledging 

their sponsorship. Business sponsorships start at $250.00, and higher levels 

are also available with more benefits. If you know of someone who might be 

interested in this opportunity, ask them to call Angie at the parish center.  If 

you prefer, you can leave the name and address for Angie and she will mail 

information to them.  SPONSORSHIP DEADLINE HAS BEEN 

EXTENDED TO APRIL 30.

-------------------------------------------------------------------
Used Book Sale – Donate your used books to the festival!  You 
may bring your donations to the Parish Center during regular 
office hours (9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F).

-------------------------------------------------------------------
Tip Board Donations – If you are willing and able to donate a 
higher-end bottle of spirits to be raffled off with our tip boards, 
please contact Kurt Schnell at 317-340-4640 or 
zimmfan67@gmail.com.  

-------------------------------------------------------------------
KEG SPONSORSHIP

Want to help at Summerfest? Why not be a keg sponsor? For 
just $50.00, you or a group can sponsor a keg. During the 
festival, the names of the sponsors will be part of the 
announcements, and a sign listing all the keg sponsors will be 
posted at the beer wagon. The $50.00 sponsorship also includes 
one free 16 ounce beer at the festival. You can find the keg 
sponsor form on our website at lfsummerfest.com, or you can 
send an email to amackell@littleflowerparish.org.
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The Fifth Sunday of Easter

Please keep our ill and homebound
parishioners and friends in your thoughts
and prayers, especially the following
people who have requested prayers for
various reasons:

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton,
Jane Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark 

Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, 
Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie 
Goodin, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, 
Carrie Jones, Bob Lawless, Bobby Leszcynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine 
McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, Jimmy 
Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, 
Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet 
Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Agnes Nedeff
729 E 57th St, Indianapolis, IN 46220

Pray for our active military family/friends:

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane 
Anderson

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT.

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security Forces, 
Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of Liliana 
Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada.

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed and 
Cindy Wernsing.

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of Velma Cecilio 
and brother of Edgar Santiago.

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and Dora 
Hughey. 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and would 
like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for them, please 
contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.

Ladies Club News!!!

Our final meeting of the year will be Thursday, May 2. Please 

note we will have an early start time at 5:30 p.m.

After the meeting PLEASE JOIN US for a pitch in and a 

Beverage and Canvas painting class beginning at 6:30 p.m. The 

cost is $20 per person. PLEASE RSVP to the parish office if 

you are participating by Monday, April 29, by noon. Payment 

is due the night of by cash or check. If you have any questions, 

please contact Amy Clegg at amy.clegg@att.net, or 317-223-

6850.
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Camp Rancho Framasa

is Hiring!

We have two unique summer positions 

that we are eager to fill. 
Take a look below for the details.

This position is for the 2024 summer season. The Life 
Assistant will provide direct support to an adult male 
camp staff member who has Down Syndrome. This 
position includes: 1. assistance with daily living tasks, 
which includes shopping, cleaning, and cooking. 2. 
scheduling work and non-work time. 3. training and 
working alongside the individual as a job coach in the 
camp environment (programs, food service, office).

Qualifications

• Applicants should have experience working with 
adults who have disabilities, be first aid and CPR 
certified or be willing to obtain and have reliable 
transportation.

• CYO Camp Training: June 10-14.
• Volunteers of America training required and offered 

after being hired by CYO Camp.
• $21 per hour.
• Monday- Friday (approximate hours 8:00-4:30; may 

vary).
• 6 weeks of employment: 5 weeks + 1 week of 

training, with the option to extend beyond July 26.

Send an inquiry and/or resume to Lauren 
at lauren@campranchoframasa.org

We are in search of a Media Coordinator! This 
adult will take on many of the responsibilities of a 
residential summer counselor, while also taking 
photos, videos, and working directly to assist our 
Social Media Manager.

More information and an online application can be found 
here:

https://www.campranchoframasa.org/available-
positions.html

Over the next several weeks we will be featuring 
biographies of the speakers that will be at the National 
Eucharistic Congress in July.

BIO:
Sr. Miriam James Heidland is a former Division 1 athlete 
who had a radical conversion and joined the Society of Our 
Lady of the Most Holy Trinity (SOLT) in 1998. Her story has 
been featured on EWTN’s The Journey Home, SEEK 
Conferences, Steubenville Conferences, and other outlets. 
She holds a master’s degree in theology from the 
Augustine Institute and leads healing retreats for priests 
and religious sisters across the nation. Sr. Miriam hosts the 
podcast Abiding Together and has authored several books 
including Loved As I Am. She tweets at @onegroovynun. 

The Adventuresome Group will meet on 

Wednesday, May 8 following the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  

This month we will have lunch and play games.  

Please call Jeannie in the Parish Center, 317-357-

8352, if you plan on attending. Feel free to bring a 

friend – the more the merrier!  
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The Fifth Sunday of Easter

SAVE THE DATE:

Our semi-annual Blood 

Drive will be on 

Wednesday, May 8

from 3:00 – 7:00 p.m.

in the school cafeteria. 

In order for this to be a 

successful drive we 

need at least 15 donations. As summer 

approaches the need for blood donation 

increases.  Please prayerfully consider giving 

the gift of life and helping us reach our goal. 

REMEMBER when you give blood you give 

someone another chance to ride a bike, go out 

to eat, play with their child, attend church, and 

to live!!

Schedule your donation at:

https://donate.indiana.versiti.org/donor
/schedules/drive_schedule/166294

Please contact Peggy Clegg at 

pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or

317- 357-8352 if you have any questions.

Kroger Community Rewards

Our first-quarter earnings from The 
Kroger Community Rewards 
Fundraiser is $712.43, with 231
households participating between 
01/01/2024 to 03/31/2024. You could 
help Little Flower School earn up to 
$50,000 every three months! How? By 

shopping at Kroger and using your registered Kroger Plus Card. 
To register your Kroger Plus Card, go to 
www.kroger.com/communityrewards. You will first sign in to your 
Kroger account or register for a new account. After you log into 
your account, please enter our organization number CP031. 
The more you spend at Kroger, the larger the check Little Flower 
will receive.  Note: It will be necessary for you to re-register for 
this program every year. Thanks in advance!  

SAVE THE DATE

Vacation Bible School

June 24 – 28, 2024

6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.

For children entering Pre-4 to 4th grade in the fall.  Spend the 

week making friends, playing, making fun crafts, and most of all 

seeing Jesus in everything we do! 

Save with Early Bird Sign Up with Paid Registration!

If you register and are paid before June 3 the cost is only $15 

per child or for a family of three or more $40.00.  After June 

3 the activity fee will be $20 per child.  Register Early!   

Volunteers are needed to be leaders during VBS.  

Please contact the parish office at 317-357-8352, or email 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org to register your child, or if 

you are interested in volunteering.
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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